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MEETING OF THE DURHAM TOWN BOARD , MARCH 18, 

2014 

 

A meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Durham, County of 

Greene and the State of New York was held at the Town Hall, 7309 

State Route 81, East Durham, NY on the 4th, day of March. 

 

PRESENT:  William Carr -- Supervisor  

   Jerry Cunningham -- Councilperson 

   Linda Sutton  -- Councilperson 

   Nick Nahas  --  Councilperson 

Chris Kohrs   -- Town Clerk 

 

ABSENT:    Jodi Wood  -- Deputy Supervisor  

 

 

OTHERS PRESENT:   Joe van Holsteyn-Highway Superintendent, 

David Cunningham-Building Inspector, Len Asaro-Code Enforcement 

Officer, Tal Rappleyea-Attorney, Thomas Sutton ï Police Sgt., and 8 

community members. 

 

Supervisor Carr called the meeting to order at 7:44 p.m.   

 

Mrs. Sutton motioned to approve the minutes of February 4 and 

February 18, 2014 seconded by Mr. Nahas.  All in favor motion 

passed.  (4-yea, Carr, Sutton, Cunningham, Nahas, Absent-Wood) 

 

Supervisor Carr mentioned that he has been speaking with Ken 

Dudley who has purchased the former Becker Electronics property.  

The property is a former superfund site; Mr. Dudley is interested in 

working with the town to pursue avenues to enhance this property as 

the town can avail itself to funding sources that an individual cannot.  

Possible uses for a section of the property could be a senior center, 

Town office Satellite, reading room expansion.  Supervisor Carr 

emphasized that these are informal discussion and ideas and the 

thoughts of others would be welcome.  The goal is to enhance the 

Route 145 corridor through the hamlet of  East Durham; which in turn 

would aide in making the town a destination and the outlying resorts 

and businesses would reap the benefits. 

 

Mr. Nahas inquired if the site was back on the tax roll.  Supervisor 

Carr explained the section that has been improved is on the tax role 
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and as the additional improvements are made the assessor will 

reevaluate. 

 

Supervisor Carr is still searching for a grant writer.  The candidate he 

was considering was not a good fit for the Town of Durham at this 

time.  

 

Supervisor Carr read the report of the Durham Rescue.   (see attached) 

 

Highway Superintendent van Holsteyn read his report.  (see attached) 

 

Code Enforcement Officer Asaro read his report.  (see attached) 

 

Police Sgt. Sutton reported responding to 49 complaints. 

 

Attorney Rappleyea reported he has reviewed a mass gathering 

application for the annual Irish Festival as well as two subdivision 

inquiries.   

 

Clerk/Collector Kohrs read her report.  (see attached) 

 

Councilwoman Sutton reported the Durham Task Forceôs Annual 

Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner fundraiser for the July 4
th
 

celebration served approximately 400 dinners.  The Task Force will 

meet March 20 at 7 p.m. and the Rte. 145 Sidewalk committee will 

meet March 26 at 6:00 p.m.  Both meetings to be held at the Durham 

Town Hall.   The sidewalk committee has chosen the trees to be 

installed and will order.  They are also checking with NYS DOT to 

see what permits and guidelines will be required prior to the 

installation of the trees. 

 

Councilman Nahas reported one home was removed from the Historic 

Register at the request of the owner, as his insurance company will 

not insure homes on historic registers. 

 

Mrs. Moore reviewed the proposed position of a Park Maintenance 

person with the board.  Mr. Cunningham motioned to allow the 

position to be added to the highway department and for the 

Highway Superintendent to post the position, seconded by Mrs. 

Sutton all in favor motion carried.  (4-yea, Carr, Sutton, 

Cunningham, Nahas, Absent-Wood) 
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Highway Superintendent van Holsteyn asked permission to research 

the purchase of a commercial grade zero turn mower for the park 

maintenance person.  The current mower is 42ò and an upgrade to 54ò 

would allow the lawns to be mowed quicker.   The 42ò is still needed 

to do the cemeteries and smaller town lawns.  Discussion followed, 

Highway Superintendent van Holsteyn will research and report. 

 

Mrs. Moore asked permission to hire an employee to do the cleaning 

of the town hall and police annex.  We are currently paying a service 

$550 per month for weekly cleaning.  A recent audit of the police 

department discussed the need for an employee to be present when the 

cleaning service was there in the interests of security.  Mrs. Sutton 

motioned to approve creating a cleaning position at a rate of 

$115.00 per week to be paid monthly seconded by Mr. 

Cunningham all in favor motion carried.  (4-yea, Carr, Sutton, 

Cunningham, Nahas, Absent-Wood) 

 

Mr. Nahas motioned to appoint Brian Goff to fill the vacant seat 

on the Board of Assessment review, which will expire on 

September 30, 2014 seconded by Mrs. Sutton all in favor motion 

carried.  (4-yea, Carr, Sutton, Cunningham, Nahas, Absent-Wood) 

 

Councilman Nahas offered the following resolution and moved its 

adoption: 

 

RESOLUTION 2014-03 SUPPORTING THE TOUR OF THE 

CATSKILLS CYCLING EVENT  

 

WHEREAS The Tour of the Catskills is one of Americaôs premier 

cycling events August 1, 2 and 3, 2014; and 

 

WHEREAS The Tour of the Catskills has grown to become one of 

the most anticipated cycling races in the Northeast, and 

 

WHEREAS The Tour of the Catskills is holding their fouth Annual 

event, and 

 

WHEREAS The Tour of the Catskills will stage part of their cycling 

Route through the Town of Durham along County Route 20 through 

Cornwallville and Durham as well as County Route 10 in Durham; 

and 
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WHEREAS The Tour of the Catskills is an event that encourages 

tourism to Greene County and the Town of Durham; therefore, 

 

BE IT RESOLVED  that by the action of the Town Board they 

resolve to support the Tour of the Catskills and are honored to be 

included in this prestigious event. 

 

The motion was seconded by Mrs. Sutton. 
 

The question of the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly put 

to a vote of roll call, which resulted as follows:   

 

 Mr. Carr   Yes 

 Mrs. Sutton   Yes 

 Mr. Cunningham  Yes 

 Mr. Nahas   Yes 

 Ms. Wood   Absent 

  

The resolution was thereupon declared adopted. 

 

The board was asked to consider amending the police departmentôs 

policy regarding purchasing uniforms and gear.  Currently the officers 

are required to purchase necessary items and then be reimbursed.  If 

allowable, they would like to be able to purchase items under the 

Town of Durham and then reimburse the town.  In many cases when 

items are purchased under the municipality, they can be purchased at a 

reduced rate and without sales tax.  Attorney Rappleyea will look into 

the request and advise the board. 

 

Mrs. Sutton inquired as to if the Highway Superintendent has 

considered obtaining a lift for the garage to assist with the 

maintenance of the cars and smaller trucks?  Supervisor Carr stated he 

is very pleased that our highway department is capable of performing 

many repairs that other municipalities need to send out of house and 

would like to see a lift installed for the safety of the employees.  

Highway Superintendent van Holsteyn has been looking into lifts and 

found two available under state contract that would work in our 

garage.  He will research further and report. 

 

Councilman Cunningham and Highway Superintendent van Holsteyn 

met at Winston Cemetery and determined that stumps and rocks 

between the old section and the new section can be removed without 
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disturbing any of the graves and will perform this work when weather 

and projects permit.   

 

Supervisor Carr mentioned we will need to discuss the maintenance of 

the sidewalks in East Durham and the possibility of purchasing a 

piece of equipment to assist in the snow removal. 

 

Supervisor Carr and Bookkeeper Moore have been meeting with 

insurance representatives from NYMIR and Selective to discuss our 

workerôs compensation needs and rates. 

 

The board discussed the possibility of installing surveillance cameras 

for the outside of the Town Buildings due to suspicions of  individuals 

appropriating town property and vandalism.   Insurance companies 

also like to see policy holders have cameras to assist in claim 

verification.   

 

The board approved the following abstracts and vouchers for 

payment. 

 

Abstract #1004, consisting of 2014 Vouchers #254 through #274 for 

$54,546.89 broken down as follows: 

  

General Funds  $     6,403.09  

  

Highway Funds  $     8,421.33  

  

Trust & Agency  $   39,722.47  

Abstract #1005, consisting of 2014 Vouchers #275 through #361 for 

$117,300.92 broken down as follows: 

  

General Funds  $   17,428.18  

  

Highway Funds  $   98,885.05  

  

Street Lighting  $        987.69  

 

 

Mrs. Sutton motioned to adjourn at 8:53 p.m. seconded by Mr. Nahas. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

___________________________________ 

Chris Kohrs, RMC Clerk/Collector 
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